November 20, 2018

     
The November 20, 2018 Regular Board meeting held at the Village Office, 110 W. Central, was called to order at 7:00 P.M. by President Keneipp.
     
Trustees physically present: Crawford, Beccue, Devine, Greathouse, Schultz, Nystrom.

Trustees absent:  None.
    
 Also physically present: Attorney Gronewold, Chief Weseloh, Supt. of Public Works Schopp, Anthony Moore with Republic Services.

Anthony Moore addressed the board and gave a detailed overview of the services provided through Republic Services. 

A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Crawford to approve the 11/06/18 minutes as written.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Crawford, Beccue, Greathouse, Devine, Schultz, Nystrom.

Nayes: None.
Chief Weseloh addressed the board. The Community Claus fundraiser dinner was held on November 15 in St. John’s Fellowship Hall. There was a great turnout. There are several power shoppers lined up for this year, as well, and over $600.00 has been donated this week, alone. The Police Explorers Brunch was held at K’s Café on November 18. The event was successful. Invitations have been sent to surrounding communities for the Church Security Training at the Minier Christian Church. Hodgson and Weseloh have attended the mandated two day sexual assault training class. This is a requirement every three years. All officers will be attending a one day class also required every three years. One light bar has been installed. The other will be installed as time allows. 

Schopp reported on Public Works Activity.  The Chevy truck will need running boards and mud flaps. Snow has been plowed. Meters were read and water samples submitted. The generator was serviced at the lift station. Shut offs were done, leaves mulched and storm drains cleaned. Christmas decorations/lights have been put up around town and new lights were needed for the tree at Veterans Park. Schopp stated that he believes the roads have been taken care of by Grainland in any areas where the crane may have caused some damage. He will take another look to be sure.

A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Greathouse to Approve the Transfer of $30,000.00 from General Fund Illinois Fund to General Fund Checking.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Crawford, Beccue, Greathouse, Devine, Schultz, Nystrom.
Nayes: None.


A motion was made by Crawford and seconded by Beccue to Approve the Transfer of $45,000.00 from Operation and Maintenance Clearing Fund To Operation and Maintenance Checking Fund.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Crawford, Beccue, Greathouse, Devine, Schultz, Nystrom.

Nayes: None.

Imig park bills and project management fees to date were distributed for board review.

A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Crawford to Approve the Transfer of $21,000.00 from Operation and Maintenance Surplus Fund to Imig Park Fund to be Paid Back upon Receipt of IDNR Grant. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Crawford, Beccue, Greathouse, Devine, Schultz, Nystrom.

Nayes: None.

There was discussion regarding the reimbursement from the IDNR grant v reimbursement from a future loan. The option to amend this motion will appear on the next agenda.

A motion was made by Beccue and seconded by Schultz to Approve Resolution #309, “A Resolution Extending Serving Hours Until 1:00 A.M On Thanksgiving Eve For Minier Tap”. Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Crawford, Beccue, Greathouse, Devine, Schultz, Nystrom.

Nayes: None.

Chief Weseloh will inform the board after the event as to whether there were any issues with the hour extension. If none, next year an amendment to the ordinance will be considered which would make the extension permanent.

Clerk Mugler passed along information regarding Christmas Tree Mulching December 26 through January 12.
The local Kiwanis Club is pleased with the Christmas Parade publication on the Miner website.

Gronewold stated that if the board has an interest in moving forward with Republic Services or any other company that it would be best to bid.

The Village Christmas party was discussed, as well as the date for the first board meeting in January.


A motion to adjourn at 8:36 pm was made by Beccue and seconded by Crawford.  Approved by roll call vote.  Ayes: Crawford, Beccue, Greathouse, Devine, Schultz, Nystrom.

Nayes: None.
__________________________                 ________________________________
Neill Keneipp, Village President                 Heidi Mugler, Village Clerk     
